

LLENROC-LEAFLET

Cornell University Chapter of Delta Phi

Christmas, 1948

LLENROC LEAFLET

Published regularly by the Pi Chapter of Delta Phi Fraternity at Cornell University for its members and friends.

William C. McNeal '48 Editor

News and picture contributions are solicited at all times. Address all communications to the Editor, Delta Phi Fraternity, Llenroc, Ithaca, New York.

CORNELL DELTA PHI ASSOCIATION

Officers

Stanley A. Russell '12....President John C. Smaltz '15, Vice-President Donald C. Blanke '20....Treasurer G. Schuyler Tarbell '26, Secretary

Trustees

Edwin A. Stillman '08 Newton C. Farr '09 Gordon E. Wightman '17 E. O. Jones '23 George C. Castleman '30 John L. Munschauer '40 Walter W. Zittel, Jr. '40 William H. Hover '49

Vol. XVI

No. 2

War Plaque Planned For Chapter House

Officers and trustees of the Cornell Delta Phi Association met at Llenroc November 6th to receive reports from the undergraduates and plan future improvements.

President Stanley A. Russell '12 called for undergraduate reports on rushing, Llenroc improvements, and local chapter business. Then E. O. Jones '23 presented plans for a World War II memorial tablet soon to be placed in the chapter house. Recommendations for annual recognition of a Pi Chapter member for service to Cornell and Delta Phi were discussed by the trustees and undergraduates.

Present at the meeting were President Russell, Secretary G. S. Tarbell '26, G. E. Wightman '17, E. O. Jones '23, W. W. Zittel, Jr. '40, J. L. Munschauer '40, W. H. Hover '49 and undergraduates of Pi Chapter.

Llenroc Plays Host to Over 100 Pi Alumni During Fall Season, Urges Further Visits

During the past football season more than 100 Pi Chapter alumni visited Llenroc. The Chapter welcomes these alumni visits and appreciates the time and effort many alumni have expended to get back to Ithaca. We hope that many more will try to visit the undergraduate chapter in the near future.

We have two reasons for wanting alumni to visit us. First, we are proud of Llenroc, and since the house has been greatly improved by alumni funds, we want more of you to have the opportunity to inspect it. Second, we want a chance to meet and know better our graduate brothers.

Perhaps the best recommendations for alumni visits have come from alumni themselves. The following letter was received late last month from Upper Montclair, N. J., addressed to William H. Hover, President of Pi Chapter: "Dear Bill:

"We want to thank you immensely for the fine time we had at the house the night of the Colgate game.

"I certainly wish all the other alumni like myself who haven't been up in the last five or six years could see the transformation that has taken place in the House. The new bar setup, the

Delta Phi Pledges Buzby '50; New Class Now Numbers 15

Delta Phi is proud to announce the additional pledging of Jesse Milton Buzby, Jr. '50, raising the total number of pledges to 15. Jesse hails from San Juan, Puerto Rico, and is a graduate of Harvard University, class of June, 1948.

Our newest pledge is enrolled in the Cornell School of Business and Public Administration. While at Harvard he was captain of the swimming team, and a member of the Undergraduate Athletic Council. He served as a radar operator with the navy during the war. His father is a member of Cornell's class of 1920.

renovated furniture, the redecorated chapter room, and the new tennis court have made the place into what I consider the most impressive house and grounds on the Hill.

"Stan Russell, Sr. and everybody else involved in the improvements deserve a lot of credit for the time, money, and effort expended. It has paid off.

"Thanks again and see you soon. Fraternally, N. V. Montan '32."

Remember, only a small percentage of Pi Chapter is represented by undergraduates, and Llenroc is for the benefit of all our members.

Pi Social Season Features Football Weekend Parties

The Army, Colgate and Dartmouth week-ends saw many Delta Phi graduates returning to watch the Big Red team in action, and to renew old acquaintances. For the most part, they were not disappointed in the Cornell eleven, which dropped only one game all season, that to Army, and went on to win the Ivy League title.

During Colgate week-end, the trustees of Pi chapter held a meeting. They chose the worst week-end of the entire season, the weatherman providing nothing but rain throughout the game.

After each game, cocktails were served at the Delta Phi bar, which gave returning alumni a chance to exchange conversation with classmates, and to meet the new pledges.

William Dall '36 is now an instructor at the Wharton School, University of Pennsylvania, and lives at 1427 Spruce St., Philadelphia 2, Pa. Bill, who also matriculated at Penn and Williams College, was house manager and treasurer on the Hill. He's now one of the governors of the St. Elmo Club of Philadelphia, and a member of the University Club of Philadelphia.

Brothers-on-the-Move

Continuing with our policy of keeping you posted as to correct addresses of all Pi's, here is another list of recent address changes for your records:

E. Austin Beihl '25, 439 S. Willard St., Burlington, Vt.

Edward L. Blakeslee '01, 314 S. Kenilworth, Oak Park, Ill.

Waldron E. Blanke '26, 919 "G" Pl., N.W., Washington, D. C.

Claude F. Bollman '08, 1369 E. Hyde Park Blvd., Chicago 15, Ill: David M. Chambers '37, 315

Crescent Dr., Goodyear, Ariz. Olaf H. Dahlstrand '41, c/o Fred Langhorst, 319 Grant Ave., San Francisco, Calif. Thomas H. Danforth '43, 406

Summer St., Buffalo, N. Y.

Alfred Dangler, Jr. '19, Gates-worth Hotel, 245 North Union Blvd., St. Louis 8, Mo.

G. Allen Davenport '44, 15 Potter Ct., Upper Montclair, N. J.

Jack I. Drew '48, 210 Hickory St., Ashley Forest, Charleston. S, Car.

F. Vernon Foster '11, 120 Broadway, New York 5, N. Y.

Thomas R. Hayward III '33, Ruskin Apts., Pittsburgh, Pa.

Edwin C. Higbee '19, 2353 Richmond Rd., Cleveland, O.

Everett W. Jameson, Jr. '43, Forest & Range Experiment Station, Quincy, Calif.

Henry H. Johnson '34, Rt. 1, Box 1075, Phoenix, Ariz.

Walter M. Jones '24, 294 Gulf St., Milford, Conn.

J. Victor Lazo, 124 West Park Ave., Haddonfield, N. J.

Charles K. McConnell '29, Rt. 2, Mosley Rd., Creve Coeur, Mc. Albert R. Martin, Jr. -'19, 400 Briar Pl., Chicago, Ill.

Loren J. Massey '25, Box 245, Woodstock, Ill.

Charles H. Mathews, 80 Hillver St., Orange, N. J.

Nicholas C. Northrup '30, 402 Breakspear Rd., Syracuse 9, N.Y. William H. Osgood '07, 432 4th Ave., New York 16, N. Y.

Frederick C. Porter, Jr. '20, New York Life Insurance Co., 127 W. Berry St., Fort Wayne 2, Ind.

Lathrop Prouty '36, 101 Pleasant St., Leicester, Mass.

Allen W. Pyrke '26, 3918 Eliot Rd., Erie, Pa.

Big Red Athletic Program, Campus Clubs, Publications Draw Many Delta Phi Actives

Many of the various extra-curricular activities on the Hill have claimed the services of the brothers and pledges at Llenroc this year.

A large number of Delta Phi's participated in the fall athletic events, or are out for sports at the present time. Jim Ballew and Jim Bowers saw action during the varsity soccer season, while Bob Miller, John Allen, Gerry Kinne, Ken Purdy and Bill Kerr were preparing for the spring track meets.

Other brothers active in the

R. John Rathbone '25, Box 653. Toledo, O.

Frederick P. Reynolds '38, 7

Jefferson Ct., Saginaw, Mich.
Richard L. M. Rice '43, 3539
Durango Dr., Dallas, Tex.
Hobart V. Roberts, Jr. '35, 182
Burbank Ave., Snyder, N. Y.

Dwight N. Rockwood '36, 2228

Colhoun St., New Orleans, La. William C. Sandy '37, Pine Rd.,

Box 50, Briarcliff Manor, N. Y. Alfred J. Schneggenburger '47, 6 A St., Tonawanda, N. Y.

Walter H. Scott '42, 308 Westvale, Syracuse 9, N. Y.

Arthur M. Shelton, Jr. '44, 2171 Klayton Dr., Manlo Park, Calif. Edward H. Shotthafer '26, 745 Alta Cuesta, Cucamonga, Calif.

Joseph M. Steel II '36, 507 Kenilworth Apts., Philadelphia 44, Pa. Baird - R. Tewksbury, Jr. '33, 1569 Sheridan Rd., Cleveland, O. William T. Van Buskirk 93, 218

Haddonfield Dr., Dewitt, N. Y. Clifford I. Van Voorhees, Jr. '44, Upper George St., New Brunswick, N. J. Philip C. Wadsworth '29, 42

West Lane, Bay Shore, L. I., N. Y. Charles A. Wheelock '94, 135 5th Ave., N., So. St. Paul, Minn. Richard A. Wright, Jr. '29, 40

Henry St., Scarsdale, N. Y.
Gustav Zeller, III, 114 Morningside Dr., New York 27, N. Y. Hugo Zeller, 415 W. 23rd St.,

New York City. Edwin J. Busch, Jr. '46, 801 S.

96th St., Omaha 4, Neb. Ben M. Jaauish '93. 11 Walling Ave., Oneonta, N. Y.

Big Red sports world are John Reavis, wrestling: Andy Huber, lacrosse; Greg Wait, hockey; Jack Sipple, frosh football; Ron Gebhardt, frosh soccer; and Dick Montgomery and Pete Spencer, swimming. Al Smith and Dave Gardner are manager and assistant manager of tennis and lacrosse squads respectively.

Many in Honoraries

In the honorary societies on campus are Bill Irvine, who belongs to the Mummy Club, and is president of Sigma Delta Chi; Bob Miller, in Pi Tau Sigma; Whitney Balliett, Mummy Club along with Jack O'Brien; Al Smith, Kappa Beta Phi; and Phil McMaster, Kappa Beta Phi and Kappa Tau Chi.

Many Delta Phi's are either on the boards of the various publications, or are competing at the present time. Keith Seegmiller and Bill McNeal are circulation manager and advertising manager of the Widow, respectively. Bill Irvine is on the Editorial Board, and Whit Balliett is managing editor of the same publication, while pledge Pete Crolius is a compet for the Widow.

More Pi's on Publications

Dave Stone, Chip Shelton, and Mike Scott, all pledges, are competing for the Cornell Daily Sun, while Dick Staebler and Rob Tait are out for the Cornellian.

Bob Miller is a member of the Senior Class Council, and on the Senior Class Social Committee. Bill Irvine is the chairman of the Senior Class Finance Commit-

From this list it can be ascertained easily that Delta Phi is taking an active part as always in Cornell campus life.

Henry M. Rose '37, 314 Valley Rd., Montclair, N. J., is the proud father of a little girl, Holly Martin, born last April 12. Rose and his wife, the former Miss Joan Kastner, have two sons, Christopher and Peter.

NEWS BRIEFS ABOUT ALUMNI EVERYWHERE

Your brothers and classmates want to read about you in this News Briefs column. Have you filled out the blue Who's Who blank enclosed with the last issue of this publication? If not, blease do in order that we may include you in the next Llenroc Leaflet.

Retired engineer Roscoe C. Beebe '92 is living at 818 W. Water St., Elmira, N. Y. He was r structural engineer for the American Bridge Co. (U. S. Steel) or 40 years before his retirement n 1932, and designed many oridges and buildings during that ime. Since 1938 Beebe has been a county supervisor of the first ward in Elmira. A member of he Masonic Club, he is also commander of St. Omer's, No. 19 Knight Templers. His nephew, Raymond S. Perry, is a Delta Phi, Alpha Chapter.

John A. Burns '46-'48 lives at 1273 North Ave., New Rochelle, V. Y., and works in the advertisng field for Young & Rubicam, nc., of New York City. John was nitiated into the Delta Chapter at Columbia University, then ransferred to Cornell as a sophomore. On the Hill he was assistant business manager of the Cornell Widow, and vice-presilent and secretary of the Chaper. During the war he was a communications officer, admiral's staff, and served in the Pacific heater. John belongs to the archmont Yacht Club.

Custis S. Woolford, Jr. '42, assistant superintendent for Solar-Sturges Mfg. Co. of Melrose Park, Ill., lives at 132 Haven Rd., Elmhurst, Ill. "Gus," one time corresponding secretary of Pi Chapter and a member of L'Dgive and Gargoyle on the Hill, graduated from the School of Architecture, and married the former Lilian P. Sturges, a Cornell graduate also from Architecture, n 1944. He has designed a Chi-

cago Tribune prize home, and many other units. Commissioned an ensign in the navy in 1943, Gus was a hull repair docking officer in the U.S. naval shipyards of New York City and Newport News, Va., and was returned to inactive duty in 1946 as a lieutenant. He belongs to the Cornell Club of Chicago, Ill.

Realtor James A. Webb '05, lives at 1706 St. James Pkwy., Cleveland Heights 6, O. Back when Jim was on the Hill, he was on the Cornell Daily Sun Board for three years, and a member of the Musical Clubs. He's now the father of two daughters, and the very proud grandfather of six grandchildren. Jim belongs to the Cornell Alumni Club of Cleveland.

George W. Teare '22, 24736 Lake Rd., Bay Village, O., is Director of Construction for The Stouffer Corp. of Cleveland, O. George was a member of the Musical Clubs and the Savage Club on the Hill, and president of Pi Chapter. He's the father of two sons, Rollin H., 19, and George W., Jr., 17. Councilman in Bay Village from 1930-40, and mayor of that town 1940-42, Brother Teare is also vice-president of the Northern Ohio Lumber & Timber Co., and president of the Cleveland Savings & Loan Co. He belongs to the Country Club, the Athletic Club, and the Hermit Club, all of Cleveland.

Engineer Philip B. Scott '38, of the Syro Mfg. Co. of Syracuse, N. Y., lives at 629 Mertens Ave. in Syracuse. Secretary of Pi Chapter when an undergraduate, Phil married the former Nita Bassett, Univ. of Georgia Tri-Delt graduate. in 1942, and the couple has a girl, Carolyn, 6, and a boy, Philip, Jr., 1 year old. Phil worked for the Carrier Corp. from 1938-40, then served for five years in the Army Air Forces, attaining the rank of Lt. Col. He is vice-president of the Cornell Club of

Syracuse, and belongs to the University Club of that city, and the Skaneateles Country Club.

"Our three-year-old son, Clifford I. Van Voorhees III, has been joined by a sister, Sona Lawrence, born October 24," is the latest word from Clifford I. Van Voorhees, Jr. '44, Upper George St., New Brunswick, N. J. Van Voorhees is attending Rutgers University Law School.

Frank B. Caldwell, Jr. '40, is manager (cottonseed products) of Independent Oil Mill of Jackson, Tenn., and lives at 501 Campbell St. in Jackson. Manager of frosh swimming on the Hill, Frank married the former Ellen Eagle, Auburn College graduate, on January 3rd of this year. He was secretary of the McCowat Mercer Press from 1940-42, and worked for the Second National Bank for a year after the war. His four vears of service during the war were spent in the air corps, from which branch he was discharged as a 1st Lieutenant. Frank's father, Frank B. Caldwell, is a Delta Phi, Pi Chapter class of '12, and his cousin, Wiley N. Caldwell, is also a Pi man, class of

Richard L. M. Rice '43 is now located in Dallas, Tex. Chance Vought Aircraft, with whom he is an industrial engineer, have moved their entire plant from Connecticut to that city. The Rices have bought a home in Dallas at 3539 Durango Dr.

Edward W. Campion, '06, board chairman for the Bonney-Floyd Co. of Columbus, O., makes his residence at 8 Sessions Dr. in Columbus. Ed was football manager and president of the Chapter as an undergraduate, and now belongs to the Rocky Fork Club. He has two sons, Thomas B., 31, and Frank D., 26. His wife, the former Ruth Johnson, is now deceased.